Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Saturday July 9, 2016
OFFICERS:  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Vice President Warren Miller, Treasurer Matthew Nimmer, and Secretary Paula Zabela

COUNCIL MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Martha Baxtresser, John Bilyeu, Paulina Masick, Skip Mersereau, Michael Mihailov, Karen Phinney and Debbie Sieff
I. OPENING PRAYER:

Father Gregory led the opening prayer at 6:16 pm.

II. PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

The June 25th, 2016 Parish Council meeting minutes were reviewed.  Karen Phinney moved to accept the minutes as corrected.   Martha Baxtresser seconded.   Motion carried.
III. RECTOR’S REPORT:  Report from Father Gregory.

Barbara Freimann had surgery on her foot and is now home from the hospital. Cathy Tatusko continues to struggle with her health.  Please keep them both in your prayers.
Father has not heard from Katy and Chris White in some time, so Adam Weaver is now       our only catechumen.


     Rachael Datch has volunteered to head the Summer Church School Program which will 

           begin week after next.  Sincere thanks Rachael.
           Saint Mark has again hosted the Life Line Screening program.           

.

IV. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:     None

V. TREASURER’S REPORT:  Matthew Nimmer

Matthew presented the highlights of his report for the month of June.  He reviewed specific items as income for the rummage sale.  Contributions for the month of June were
lower, but this is normal for the summer months.  

Matthew sent a check to cover the Mortgage payments that had previously been shorted.

The bank indicated that $75,000.00 could be made again the principal without pentalty.

Motion to accept Skip Mersereau, seconded by Paulina Masick.   Motion carried.

VI. CORRESPONDENCE/ FACILITY REQUEST:  A thank you note was received from the Albanian Orphanage for our donation.
VII. OLD BUSINESS
PAINTING THE NAVE –  The painting is scheduled to begin Monday July 11th.
PARISH BY-LAWS – No update.
ELECTRIC METER – Warren Miller    Both Warren and Michael Mihailov have been  monitoring the meter and will take results to Pepco.
SECURITY – Warren Miller    Michael Mihailov’s brother George has made a recommendation regarding our security system.  He believes five (5) cameras would be adequate.  The cost for the cameras and installation would be $4,500.00.   George would monitor the  sytem from Bulgaria.  A monthly fee of $100.00 in addition for monitoring and maintenance.  The Verizon router would be replaced with an improved one,  He said data would be stored for one week.  Warren, Michael, Martha and Greg Yakubik were asked to form a committee to look into additional security options.  Motion to defer further discussion was made by Skip Mersereau, Karen Phinney seconded.  Motion carried.
__________________________________________________
VIII. NEW BUSINESS:   
ADA Door - Michael Mihailov has contacted a vendor and will report results at our August meeting.
.
IX. UPCOMING MEETINGS:

Parish Council Meetings – August 13th
X. ADJOURNMENT & CLOSING PRAYER:

Paulina Masick moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Skip Mersereau   Motion carried.   Father Gregory closed the meeting with prayer at 7:18 pm.
Submitted by,

Paula Zabela
St. Mark Church Secretary
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